
 

Monday 21st July 2025 
 

End of year newsletter 
 
We are only two days away from breaking up for the summer holidays; it is hard to believe that another year 
has flown by! It has been a terrific year for so many reasons and all the staff at Macaulay are so proud of 
what the children have achieved this academic year. We finish the year with some of the best Y6 SATs 
results we have ever achieved, as well as phonics and MTC scores higher than the national average…what an 
achievement for all those children! I want to take this opportunity to thank all parents and carers for their 
support throughout the year in achieving our shared goal of ensuring the children of Macaulay receive the 
best education possible. I also want to publicly thank all the staff for their hard work over the past year; we 
are so lucky to have a staff that work incredibly hard and care about every child at Macaulay. 
 
Jumpers 
Over the year, we have collected a huge number of jumpers in lost property – these are still unclaimed. On 
Wednesday morning, there will be jumpers left on tables in both KS1 and KS2 playgrounds. They have been 
washed and could be worn again. If you would like to collect a jumper for your child next year, please feel 
free to help yourself and make use of so many jumpers going spare. 
 
Support during the holidays 
Should your child need any support during the holidays, we would encourage you to contact one for the 
following places as they will be able to support you.  
 
·         Contact the Police: 101/999  
·         Childline: 0800 1111   
·         Samaritans: 116 123   
·         Contact the Integrated Front Door at Children Services: 01472 326292 option 2 option 2 (9am-5pm)   
·         Social Services emergency duty team: 01472 326292 option 2 option 2 (5-9pm)   
·         CAMHS crisis response team: 01472 256256 (24 hour)  
 
We will be closed for the whole summer break, however enquiries/questions can still be sent to the office 
via email at info@mpacademy.org.uk; these will be picked up following our return in September. Other 
useful contacts can be found via our school website, as well as NE Lincs safeguarding website. 
 
Uniform 
A reminder that full school uniform is expected every day, this includes black school shoes. Staff will remind 
children and parents about uniform expectations throughout the year. If you are struggling to provide the 
correct uniform for your child, then please speak to a member of staff and we will try and support you in any 
way we can. Please remember that a plain t-shirt and shorts/tracksuit bottoms are needed for PE. In 
September, we will support with ensuring names are in children’s clothing as we always have lots of jumpers 
without names which get lost very quickly – having names in clothing means we are able to get them back to 
children as soon as possible. 
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PE Kit 
From September, we have decided to allow children to attend school in their PE kit on their allocated day. 
We want to maximise the time children spend actively doing PE and children being ready straight away will 
help achieve this. In September, you will be made aware of what day your child has PE. Please remember it 
needs to be school PE kit – there should be not football shirts etc. 
 
Attendance 
We want to ensure children are at school as much as possible to receive the fantastic educational 
opportunities we provide at Macaulay. The first few weeks in school are so important to ensure children feel 
settled and happy in school. At the end of September, for those with 100% attendance, we will be inviting 
the children to take part in some great activities – remember, you need to be here to get those rewards! 
 
Back to school 
A reminder that we will be back at school on Thursday 4th September 2025. All children should know which 
classroom they are in; if you are unsure, please refer to the transition map or catch a member of staff in the 
playground on the first day back. 
 
All that is left to say is that I hope you all have a fantastic summer. The children deserve a rest and time to 
spend with family and friends. Thank you again for the last year and we look forward to welcoming the 
children back in September. 


